
 
 
 

Cyclone Chapter of SHRM 

Meeting Minutes          

May 9, 2013 
 

 

Meeting called to order at 8:08 a.m. by President Julie Moss. 

 

Present: 41 Human Resource Professional Members  

 

Introductions, Announcements, and Accomplishments: 

Introductions of members were completed.  

Chelsey Aisenbrey led the group in a “Fun” activity.   

Deb Malsom announced a webinar on Career Success: Your Job Search Checklist from A to Z, 

presented on Thursday, May 16, 12 p.m. hosted by Manpower.  

There are three job openings at Solum, Inc.  Please see Cory Zell for details.   

Jeff Staton announced that Michelle Price will be joining the staff at Laurdisen Group. 

Chapter Business 

Financials: 

The April 2013 financial reports were emailed to members with the meeting announcement as well as 

posted on the Cyclone Chapter website.   

 

The following financials reports for March 2013 were read as follows: 

Checking - $9977.81 

Savings - $3767.40 

CD - $8,475.05 

CD - $5000.00 

 

Chelsey Aisenbrey made a motion, seconded by Deb Malsom to approve the April 2013 financials as 

presented.  Motion Carried.   

 

Minutes: 

The minutes of April 2013 meeting were posted on the Cyclone Chapter website with a link provided 

in the meetings announcement that was emailed to members. 

 

Mary Sealine made a motion, seconded by Steve Fiorello to approve the meeting minutes of April 

2013 as presented.  Motion Carried.   

 

Membership Report: 

Steve Fiorello reported that Cyclone Chapter SHRM has increased membership by eight for a grand 

total of 88 registered members.  Of the eight memberships forms received, three are new members. 

 

Education Update: 

No report. 



 

Legislative Update:  

No report. 

 

Foundation Update: 

Kevin Stow reminded members that the SHRM Foundation that is the research arm National SHRM.  

There is a new CD available regarding hiring military personnel.   

 

Technology Update: 

Chelsey Aisenbrey reminded committee members that you can post resume on Cyclone SHRM 

website or post jobs for free if you are member.   

 

Diversity Update: 

No report 

 

Publicity Update: 

Vacant.  This position is available and we would like to fill this as soon as possible.  

 

Old Business: 

Julie Moss emphasized that the Publicity chair is open and that if anyone is interested please let Julie 

know.   

 

The Speaker Evaluation Survey form is on each table.  Please take the time to complete this and leave 

on the table at the end.  We are also looking for a small committee of members to plan programming 

for 2014.  If you are interested, please indicate this on the form.   

 

National SHRM Conference is coming up in June and will be held in Chicago.   

 

New Business 

No new business noted.   

Business meeting adjourned at 8:30 a.m. 

 

Program Summary 

Julie Moss introduced Deborah Rinner Godwin, Vice President for Tero International who presented 

"Networking for Results".   

 

Closing 

Next month’s meeting will be on June 13, 2013.   

Meeting adjourned at 9:55 a.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Cheryl Baker, Secretary/Treasurer 


